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Greetings from the East 
 
 
 
 

Well here we are in March already; it certainly doesn’t seem like spring 
already, we’ve been fortunate to have been so active in lodge that 
time has sailed by. And even busier it seems we’ll become in the 
months to come, March provides a long month with many              
opportunities for lodge fellowship as we confer several first and      
second degrees on many of the newest members of our fraternity. 
 February was an active and rewarding month and I would like 
to congratulate our newest Master Masons, Jeremy Hartman and    
Calvin McCarty who both received their Third Degrees in the month of 
February. In addition as always in the month of February we were 
joined by many of our lodge widows for our annual Sweethearts Night, 

and we would all like to thank them for their attendance and hope that they all had a special and 
memorable evening. At our February Stated Meeting as well we joined by many members of  
Welcome Lodge in Lemoore and it was a pleasure hosting them. I 
would encourage many of our members if so inclined to perhaps 
return the favor and take a group to visit their lodge at some 
point in the future. 
 Also in February I was pleased and honored to be able to 
visit Hornitos Lodge No.98 for their conferral of the Entered     
Apprentice Degree. Which as many of you know, Hornitos is a 
well known and notable lodge not only for its incredible size (or 
lack thereof perhaps) but also its rich and vibrant history not only 
in masonry but in its connectivity to the history of California and 
our gold rush times. It was a unique and rewarding experience 
and I would certainly encourage any of our brothers who may get 
the opportunity to visit there. And also to extend my heartfelt  
appreciation to their members and Master for their generous  
hospitality. 

Andrew 

Worshipful Master 

 

2016 DUES, $113.50 as of December 31, 2015 are DELINQUENT 

Worshipful Miller presenting  
Jeremy Hartman with the  
Bible signed by the Brethren 
attending his Master Mason 
Degree. 
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I had the pleasure of being in the East, for Brother McCarty Fellow Craft 
Degree, February 4, 2016.  What a great night at Las Palmas Masonic 
Center, Worshipful Sallee, Chef Mark Le and the kitchen crew prepared 
hot dogs, chili with all the fix-ins, potato salad and a terrific green salad. 
We had prospects, a couple applicants, some Brothers from Selma 
Lodge and a lot of Brethren, who socialized, had  some dinner and a 
very special Stair Case by our Senior Deacon, Ryan Marrett. I really   
enjoyed doing the degree!   
 

I will be missing in action for a few weeks as I had surgery in Palo Alto 
last week. Brother Snavely will help 
until my return with the Senior  
Wardens work. 

I will miss my Brothers. 
 
Mike, Senior Warden 

Greetings from the West 
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Mike Tyrcha P.M. and  
Calvin McCarty 

Fellow Craft Mason 

Notice 
 

March 17, 2016 we will read and April 21, 2016, Stated Meeting we will vote on a by-law change to 
the dues.  
 § 802.020 Section 2. The dues of each member of this Lodge shall be the sum of $ 70.00 plus 
the Per Capita sum approved by Grand Lodge at the immediately preceding Annual Communication, 
with the total thus determined rounded up to the next higher whole multiple of $ 10.00, per annum, 
payable in advance on the first day of January. 
If this were in place today our dues would be $120.00 

$70.00  Dues 
      $43.50 per capita 

         $113.50 2016 dues 
rounded up to the next whole number $120.00 
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Greetings from the South 
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February has been filled with wonderful 
sunny warm days and fabulous food at the 
lodge.  Once again, many new faces 
greeted the regulars at the lodge meetings. 
 

  I was blessed to sit with some men who 
have been members for over 50 years.  It 
was an honor to listen to such wonderful 
stories of the past.  I recall my wife       
embracing the quote “a successful future is 
often the result of a legendary past”, and I 
feel it couldn’t be more representative of 
our growing brotherhood. 

 

Chicken or Fish, it was a tough decision this month.  Turns out 
both were spectacular and the volunteers who helped cook and serve received 5 stars.  I am sure 
the visiting brothers from the Welcome lodge in Lemoore were just as happy about the food as I 
was.  It is encouraging to see the Brothers from other lodges join our meetings and participate in 
the degrees.  I hope to return the favor and visit them in the near future. 
 

The candidate roster is filling up quickly and I am excited for what the “successful” future holds 
for our Lodge and Masonry in general, we certainly have a legendary past…………….. 
 
Scott 
Junior Warden 

 

Jeremy Hartman’s Master Mason Degree February 11, 2016 

The Hartman’s, Jeremy 
and Sarah at the  
Stated Meeting Dinner 
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P.M. Randy Forrester having a little 
fun, Randy and his wife Pam do the 
duties of collecting the dinner money 
at our Stated Dinners. 

Many thanks to our Fellow Craft Mason, Ryan Barnes who 
has recovered from his motorcycle accident and returned 
to Lodge. He is a professional photographer and all the    
photos in the March Las Palmian for the February Stated 
Dinner are a result of his amazing skills. 

Josh Cranes daughter, Jaiden brought her Girl Scouts  
Cookies and the Brethren and ladies as always supported  
her and her Troop. 46 boxes of tasty cookies. 

Masons support Youth Groups 

Pictured below, Daniel Tamayo, his 
partner Jenny Martinez, Worshipful 
Miller and Senior Deacon, Ryan     
Marrett at the Masters Table 

Another great Stated Dinner, large crowd. 
Pictured Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Copp, Junior Warden  
Scott Fichtner, Secretary Jim Clark, son Shawn 
Clark and wife Natalie.  
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 Brethren from Welcome Lodge No. 255, Lemoore attended dinner and the Stated  
Meeting.   

Hartman and Crane families  
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

  
 

1 
HEART OF THE  
VALLEY 
7:00 P.M. 
INSTALLATION OF 
OFFICERS 

 

2 
LEGACY O.E.S 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:30 P.M CHAPTER 
  PUTTIN ON THE     
RITZ 

3 
 
 
LPP 366 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:00 P.M. DEGREE 
ENTERED         
APPRENTICE 
GARZA & GARZA 

4 5 
 
DEMO EVENT 
 

6 
 
HEART OF THE 
VALLEY 
EPIC CLAY DAY 
2:00 P.M.-5:00 P.M. 

7 
 

8 
 

7:00 P.M.  
FRESNO 
NUMISMATIC 

9 
NILE NO 92 
7;30 P.M. 
STATED SESSION 

10 
 
 
LPP 366 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:00 P.M. DEGREE 
ENTERED  
APPRENTICE 
SMITH 
 

11 12 
 
 

13 
 

14 15: 
6:00 P.M. L.M.B.A 
LPP 366  
OFFICERS 
HEART OF THE  
VALLEY 
7:00 P.M.  
STATED MEETING 

16 
LEGACY O.E.S 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:30 P.M CHAPTER 
EASTER BONNET-
PARADE 

17 
 
LPP366 
6:00 P.M.  
APPETIZER 
6:30 P.M.DINNER 
7:00 P.M. 
YOUTH MONTH 
7:30  
STATED MEETING 

18 
 
 

19 
 
NORTH STAR FOSTER 
CARE  FUND RAISER 

20 
 
HEART OF THE  
VALLEY 
CARD ROOM 
 

21 22 
 
 
 

23 
 
 
 
 
 
BOARD MEETING 

24 
 
 
LPP 366 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:00 P.M. DEGREE 
ENTERED  
APPRENTICE 
TAMAYO 
 

25 26 
 
 

27 
 
 
EASTER SUNDAY 
 
 

28 
MASTER’S NIGHT 
OUT 
 

29 
 
 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:30 p.m. 
OFFICERS  
SCHOOL 
INSTRUCTION 

30 31 
 
 
 
LPP 366 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:00 P.M. DEGREE 
FELLOW CRAFT 
KHATCHADOORIAN 
 

  

MARCH 2016 
CALENDAR 

LAS PALMAS MASONIC CENTER 
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Worshipful Master 
Andrew A. Miller 
(559) 723-3347 
amiller504@gmail.com 
 

 

2015 Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge  No. 366 Officers 

Treasurer 
Richard L. Ehorn 
Lee Ellen 
(805) 550-4304 
r.ehorn@yahoo.com 

Secretary 
James (Jim ) C. Clark 
Natalie 
(559) 977-0190 
jimclark1@att.net 

 
 
 
 

Assistant Secretary 
Joe D. Sallee P.M. 
Linda 
(559) 930-5534 
joe-

Junior Warden 
Scott M. Fichtner 
Raneny 
(559) 352-8023 
scott.fichtner@yahoo.com 

Senior Deacon 
Ryan C. Marrett 
Jennifer 
(559) 977-1114 
ryanmarrett@gmail.com 

Marshal 
Devon F.O. Bleak III 
Melissa 
(559) 288-2943 
dbvenumwuhs@yahoo.com 

Junior Deacon 
Matthew C. Guy 
 
(808) 225-3346 
matthew.c.guy@gmail.comom 
 

Chaplain 
Donald H. Williams 
Donna 
(559) 706-7097 
dxwilliams@gmail.com 

 

Senior Warden 
Michael A. Tyrcha P.M. 
Kimberly 
(559) 977-9439 

Senior Steward 
Joshua M. Harmon 
Jene’a 
(559) 916-0844 
jetpro700@gmail.com  

Junior Steward 
Abel C. Herroz 
Tania 
(559) 681-7977 
herrozabel_01@yahoo.com 
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2016 Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge  No. 366 Officers 
 

Tiler 
Marvin E. Wallace P.M. 
Judy 
(559) 360-3255 

Organist 
Robert P. Gonzalez 
(559) 213-5216 
 

Officers Coach 
Charles S. Bersani P.M. 
Georgette 
(559) 224-4553 

 

  GRAND LODGE OFFICERS  
A.G.L. Division VI Matthew W. Ross mwross@me.com (900) 300-0109 

Inspector, 614th  District David A. Coleman coleman.inspector.614@gmail.com (559) 313-0781 

  LODGE TRUSTTEES  

Trustee               (2015-17) Richard W. Frey P.M. RichardWFrey@comcast.net (559) 435-4824 

Trustee               (2015-16) James W. Wilson, II P.M. wilsonocsinc@sbcglobal.net (559) 779-8727 

Trustee               (2016-2018) Lawrence D. Hopper P.M. ldhopper@rpaappraisal.com          (559)  286-8533 

  

HALL ASSOCIATION 
DIRECTORS  

Hall Association    (2014-16) Richard L. Ehorn r.ehorn@yahoo.com (559) 224-4553 

Hall Association    (2016-18) Stuart Q. Hoskins stuarthoskins@hotmail.com                (559) 647-6539 

Hall Association    (2014-16) Joe D. Sallee P.M. joesallee.js@gmail.com (559) 930-5534 

Hall Association    (2016-17) James C. Clark jimclark1@att.net (559) 977-0190 

Hall Association    (2013-15) Charles S. Bersani P.M. bersani@att.net (559) 224-4553 

Hall Association    (2015-17) William H. Lyons P.M. blyons67@att.net (559) 360-3770 

Hall Association    (2015-17) Clifford D. Henderson cdnhen1@sbcglogal.net (559) 905-3522 

Hall Association    (2016-18) Richard A. Sherrod P.M. Richard_Sherrod@hotmail.com (559) 579-8383 

Hall Association    (2014-16) George R. Forester P.M. jpoppertheclown@yahoo.com (559) 292-6191 

Master                 (2016) Andrew A. Miller amiller504@gmail.com (559) 723-3347 

Senior Warden      (2016) Michael A. Tyrcha P.M. mtyrcha@att.net (559) 977-9439 
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Legacy Chapter No. 555 
Order of Eastern Star 

  

Worthy Matron 
Darlene Henderson 

Worthy Patron 
Cliff Henderson 

 

 

2016 LEGACY CHAPTER OFFICERS 
 

Worthy Matron……..Darlene Henderson PM 
Worthy Patron…………….Cliff Henderson PP 
Associate Matron………………..Juliet Vitz PM 
Associate Patron……….Richard Haggerty PP 
Secretary………………….Donna Herring PGM 
Treasurer………………………..Kurt Docken PP 
Conductress………………………….Ruth Sterry 
Assoc. Conductress…...Debbie Sanborn PM 
Chaplain………………………...John Herring PP 
Marshal……………………..Carlee Johnson PM 
Organist……………………………..Jennifer Finn 
Adah………………………..Jeannette Foote PM 
Ruth………………………...Lynne Haggerty PM 
Esther……………………………….Cathy Lee PM 
Martha………………………..……...Jill Jacobsen 
Electa……………………………..Joyce Spoelstra 
Warder………………………………...Devin Bleak 
Sentinel………………………Gordon Keeton PP 
 
 

 

Calendar 
March 2, 2016 …………...Puttin on the Ritz 
Dress,  Formal Attire 
Chairman, Omer Durham 
Co-chairman, Marlene Durham 
 
Marchc16, 2016 ,…..Easter Bonnet Parade 
Ladies wear Spring colored long dresses 
Men wear slacks & dress shirts 
Chairman, Ruth Sherry 
Co-Chairman Jill Jacobsen & Lena Cook 
 
March 20 2016 
Central Jan Joaquin PM & PP Brunch 
Selma 

 

Sisters and Brothers; 
 
We are looking forward to a great month in 
March.  The Estrellita Club, will meet March 7, 
2016, 6:00 P.M., we will have dinner at the 
Seven Bar & Grill Restaurant, with the meeting 
to follow. The restaurant is located at 25 Shaw 
Avenue, Clovis 93715. Upon arriving tell them 
you are with the Eastern Star group. 

We have lot of exciting meetings planned with 
March 2nd, Puttin on the Ritz should be fun. 

March 16th, the Easter Bonnet Parade, will be 
very colorful with all the dresses. 

Come join all the fun in March! 

Darlene and Cliff Henderson 

 



10 

                
                
                
 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

 

 
 

California Rainbow is going to Disneyland!    April 23, 2016 
California Rainbow Leadership Team is excited to announce that the 2016 Leadership Training 
will be the Disney's Approach to Leadership and Teamwork workshop held inside of the Disney-
land Park. It will be a 3 hour interactive program throughout the park put on by Disney's Youth 
Education Team. 
 

 
 
 
 
This cost includes a 1-day ticket into Disneyland (not California Adventures), the 3 hour      
leadership workshop and an event t-shirt. There are only 200 spaces available for active 
girls, so we are asking Heart of the Valley Assembly Girls to confirm attendance at 
our March 1st meeting.  All required registration forms must be completed and      
returned by our March 15th meeting. Those 200 spots will be filled on a first come first 
served basis.  The cost for Girls participating in the Disney Leadership Training is $90 and $85 
or $95 with T Shirt for Supporters to spenda day in Disneyland with the CA Rainbow extended 
family. 
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Installation of Officers ~ February 2, 2016 

Heart of the Valley Assembly held its 35th Installation of Officers.  Miss. Analisa Grable was installed 
as Worthy Advisor. 

 
 
 
 

 

 
                              
 
 
 
 
  
 
                             
                          
                                                                           

                         A delicious dinner was provided prior to the ceremony. 

Advisory Board presenting term merit bars 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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Term Ritual, Outstanding   
Service & Rainbow Spirit    

Award Recipients 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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Reception honoring Miss. Samantha Jones 
January 31, 2016. 

Heart of the Valley Assembly held a reception honoring Miss. Samantha Jones, Grand Immortality 
and Grand Representative to Illinois and Wisconsin. The theme for the afternoon was "Live a Life 
Worth Writing Down" 

 
                  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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.Reception honoring Miss. Julia Holman  January 31, 2016. 
Heart of the Valley Assembly held a Tea Party Luncheon honoring Miss. Julia Holman, Grand Choir 
Director and Grand Representative to Ohio and Pennsylvania. The theme for the afternoon was 
"Life is a Song, Love is the Music." 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217  

 

 
Heart of the Valley Pledge Group and Assembly meets the 1st 
and 3rdTuesday each month.  Pledge Group meets at 6:15 pm 

and Assembly 7:00 pm. at the Las Palmas Masonic Center.    
We invite all members of our sponsoring orders to come out and attend our meetings. 

 
 

Heart of the Valley Contact Information: 
Mother Advisor: Jennifer Elkins……...  (559) 240-7945 
Assist Mother Advisor: Galye Holman  (559) 322-0627 
                                Lisa Jones…….  (559) 708-0706 
Pledge Mother: Diane Bean Holsworth dholsworth@sbcglobal.net.  559-270-1515 
Eastern Star Liaison:  Barbara Scott      Barbara2009WGM@yahoo.com  559-439-6690 
Masonic Liaison: Jim Redman            dolphindad2012@yahoo.com  559-437-0101/559-779-6687 
 

Do you know of a girl between the ages of 8-20 that could benefit from the          
wonderful teachings of Rainbow and our Pledge group?  Let us know!  We would love 
to invite prospective members to our fun and fantastic events! 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Stated Meeting 
Epic Craft Day 
Stated Meeting 
Serving Group B 
Grand Assembly 
Advisory Board Meeting 
Stated Meeting 
Stated Meeting 
Dinner Serving, Group A 
Disney Leadership Training 

7:00 P.M. 
2:00-5:00 P.M. 
7:00 P.M. 
6:00 P.M. 
 
6:30 P.M. 
7:00 P.M.  
7:00 P.M. 
6:00 P.M. 

Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Selland Area-Fresno 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Disney Land 

March 1 
March 6 
March 15 
March 17 
March 19-22 
March 23 
April 5 
April 19 
April 21 
April 23 
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Carole Rea Littleworth 
Queen 

               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The months of January and February have been busy ones for  
Sharon Temple No. 92. 
On January 29th we were honored by having Her Supreme Majesty 
Sharon K. St. John, Supreme Queen Daughters of the Nile pay her 
Official Visit to our Temple.  She flew in from Las Vegas where she 
had had her Official Visit the day before.  Lee Ann Shults, PQ and I 
met her at the airport waving metal hummingbirds to greet her.  
When we got to the hotel there were 19 Ladies of the Household 
ready to welcome her at a luncheon.  It was a fun occasion and 
Supreme Queen Sharon commented on what a “happy” group we were.   
 

Six o’clock, PM was the dinner at Las Palmas Masonic Center.  The meal was prepared by Brown 
Bag Catering and served by Bethel 49 Job’s Daughters.  As always, the girls did a great job.     
Supreme Queen Sharon talked to some of the girls, told them about our philanthropy, and       
encouraged them to join us when they were eligible.  We were honored to have many Supreme 
Officers and Supreme Appointees attend.  Worshipful David Coleman, Senior Grand Steward, 
Grand Lodge of CA, brought his Lady Louise and represented the Grand Master of CA.  
After dinner it was time to enter the Temple for the Ceremonial.  We had three candidates: 
Sandi Doll, Josette Losurdo and Jacquelyn Wells.  The officers presented a beautiful Ceremonial.  
Our fourth candidate, June Bedford, called me right before dinner to say that she was ill.  She 
was disappointed that she wasn’t able to make it and is eagerly looking forward to when we have 
our next Ceremonial.   
 

The next morning Stan and I drove Supreme Queen Sharon, and one of her Supreme Attendants 
Jina Dugan, to San Francisco where she had her next Official Visit that afternoon.  Stan and I 
then went to the Fairmont Hotel where we spent the weekend celebrating our 50th Wedding     
Anniversary. 
 

On the Sunday we went up to Santa Rosa where I grew up; where we met at a church dance; 
and where we were married (in the church where we met).  We went to the church and it was 
just the same as it was when I grew up in it and when we got married.  It felt just like home. 
This last Saturday, February 20th, we had our Ladies of the Household Brunch to welcome our 
new Princesses.  Princess Badoura Janeen Roberts was the chairman and she did a wonderful job.  
There was good food and good fellowship with 49 Ladies in attendance. 
This Nile year has gone by quickly.  This will be my last time to be writing to you as Queen of 
Sharon Temple No. 92.  On April 3, 2016 we will install Jan Arnold as Queen.  It has been a   
wonderful year!  The officers have done a fabulous job.  I am so proud of them.  Everyone has 
been so supportive and helpful.  I cannot begin to express how much I appreciate all everyone 
has done to make this a very memorable year.  Thank you! 
I hope you have a Happy St. Patrick’s Day; and an Easter filled with joy over the blessings God 
has given us. 
Nile Love, 
Queen Carole Rea 
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from the  WIDOWS CLUB 
Las Palmas-Ponderosa February Stated  Dinner  

 

JOIN US 
Come join us and enjoy great fellowship with kindred friends. 

We meet the last Wednesday of each month.* at 12:00 o’clock noon for lunch at 
Denny’s Restaurant 1110 East Shaw Avenue, Fresno CA. 

Looking forward to seeing you! 
R.S.V.P. Lena Cook President (559) 227-0690 • Betty Veffredo Secretary (559) 431-6260 

with exception of July, August and December 
DARK July and August 

 

Lena Cook having fun at the February 
Stated Meeting Dinner Was a special night for our Masonic Widows at Las 

Palmas Masonic Center. February Stated Meeting 
Dinner is Sweet Heart Night. Las Palmas Ponderosa 
Lodge honors our Widows ever month of the year! 
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PUBLIC SCHOOL BICYCLE PROGRAM 
Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge No. 366 has Sponsored a Public School Bicycle   Give-away Program 
for elementary school students who completed the school quarter without any absences or         
tardiness. It continues today with Richard Ehorn purchasing, and assembling the bicycles for each 
quarter. Other members assisting are Charles S Bersani P.M., Bill Lyons P.M., Andrew A. Miller,  
Master, and Richard Frey P.M. 
Our next Bicycle Give-away will be April 1,2016 Powers-Ginsburg Elementary and Woodrow Wilson 
Elementary School in Fresno. On Friday April 1, 2016 we will be giving away two bicycles with      
helmets, 10 Book Bags  and 10 Backpacks.  These are given away in a drawing for all students with 
perfect attendance and no tardies for the  
previous school quarter. 
                                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 Greetings from the Archives 

 We moved into our new Temple in January of 1961.  At this time we 
still held about 21% of the stock in the old Temple in downtown 
Fresno.  Other stock holders were Fresno Lodge, Center Lodge, York 
Rite and possibly some or all of the Eastern Star Chapters.  This old 
Temple was 50 years old, its location was not the best for the growing 
town of Fresno, and the Fire Marshall was ready to condemn it. 
 
At our October, 1961 Stated Meeting a resolution was adopted that the 
Las Palmas Trustees, acting with the WM and SW, be authorized to 
transfer, sell, or otherwise dispose of any and all shares held by Las 
Palmas Lodge in the Fresno Masonic Temple Company, at their        

discretion.  At the February, 1963 Stated Meeting this resolution was revoked and the Trustees 
were authorized to sell their shares when the old Temple was sold. 
 
At the July, 1963 Stated Meeting it was reported that the old Fresno Masonic Temple had been 
sold to the City of Fresno Redevelopment Agency for $130,000 and Las Palmas hoped to get 
approximately 21% of that as its share as we owned 21% of the stock in the Temple        
Company.  $130,000 is worth $1,000,000 in 2015 dollars.  In October, the non-Las Palmas 
board members of The Fresno Temple Company (Fresno Lodge, Center Lodge, York Rite and 
other bodies) voted to not dissolve, but to acquire property on Shields Ave. and to remove the      
assessment clause from its bylaws.  This meant that Las Palmas would not get any money from 
the sale of the old Temple to help pay off its mortgage on our new Temple, but would remain 
partial owners of the new Temple on Shields Ave in Fresno. 
 
Stay tuned for “The rest of the story.” 

 

Powers-Ginsburg Elementary School Presentation  
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 Fresno Masonic Widows Club 
 
  Marie Callender’s Restaurant            
  1781 East Shaw Avenue 
   March 30, 2016 
 

President;         Lena Cook                                                                                                 
Vice-President;  Judy Gross 
Secretary;         Betty Veffredo 
Treasurer;         Pat Westpal 
 

    Reservations Required 
For Information call (559) 431-6260 

The Haggerty’s 
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MARCH BIRTHDAY’S 

The Masonic Widows Club meets for 
lunch and fellowship on the last 
Wednesday of each month.           
All Masonic Widows are welcome to 
attend. If you have questions or 
would like to participate please   
contact; 
 
Lena Cook (559) 277-0690 
Betty Veffredo (559) 431-6260 

         Birthday      Raised                                            Birthday       Raised 

 

Wayne P. Adams 3/10 6/29 Ronald G. Letterman 3/17 9/29 
Jordan L. Bachman 3/3 6/1 Franklin P. Lewis 3/3 10/9 
Clifford M. Carrigan 3/18 6/11 Theodore L. Marsella 3/31 4/18 
Michael M. Chapman 3/24 6/4 Norman Meachum 3/19 9/25 

Dwight N. Clark, Jr. 3/25 8/4 Donald T. Mroz 3/29 5/2 
William M. Coughran 3/2 6/6 Michael D. O'Connell 3/17 5/21 
Joshua C. Crane 3/31 12/10 Jack J. Ouzounian 3/20 3/30 
Robert D. Crossland 3/5 7/24 Gerald H. Peloian 3/18 10/9 
LeRoy J. Foote 3/8 9/16 Gary C. Petty 3/3 5/27 
Michael W. Garrett 3/6 4/25 Donald G. Pribble 3/28 4/28 
William D. Gover 3/24 10/31 Robert F. Rohan 3/7 2/21 
James F. Grabner 3/14 5/5 Walter Rube 3/17 3/22 
Richard L. Haggerty 3/30 7/27 Sean H. Rutledge 3/25 11/1 
Mike A. Hamzy 3/4 4/3 Herbert O. Spencer 3/21 5/30 
Stephen P. Harlan 3/12 6/27 Richard T. Stilwell 3/26 5/27 
Rollin C. Hitchcock 3/21 4/15 Jose-Enrique Torres 3/9 6/2 
Denton H. Hollifield 3/18 10/29 Boyd L. Whitener 3/27 3/24 
Timothy E. Jurkowski 3/18 9/19 Jeffery D. Whitener 3/13 3/24 

March Menu 
 

Salisbury Steak 
Mashed Potatoes 
Mushroom Gravy 

Corn 
Rolls 

Dessert Youth Group Servers February Stated Dinner 
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LAS PALMAS-PONDEROSA 
LODGE NO. 366 F & A M  

 
2992 East Clinton Avenue 
Fresno, CA  93703-2320 

        Phone:  559-268-2303 
             Fax:  559-268-1235 

E-mail:  lppmasoniclodge@comcast.net 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE  REQUESTED 
 

 

MARCH 2016 
 
 

                                                

 
NON-PROFIT ORG 

U.S. POSTAGE 
PAID 

PERMIT NO. 159 
FRESNO, CA  93706 

 

We had Worshipful Jack Cloud and ten brothers from    
Welcome Lodge No. 255 join us for dinner, our February Stated meeting 
was exciting having the visitors. Was a special night for our Masonic     
widows, 22 were signed up for dinner. Last year we did 52 degrees and it 
appears we will be doing the same this year, we balloted on three and read 
one application at the February Stated meeting.  We would like to invite 
our brothers to contact the lodge if they are interested in doing a charge,    
lecture or a part in the third degree second section or a part in any degree. 

  We will soon have Pay-Pal for the Brethren to pay dues  or make donations, will be available 
on our web side. Join us Thursday nights, socialize, have dinner, enjoy a degree or  
join our Past Masters in the card room for a little Masonic education during the degree! 
Most week day mornings coffee’s on, maybe some sweets, Join me! 
 
  

A REQUEST TO THE FAMILY OF THE ADDRESSEE 
Please notify the Lodge if our Brother is hospitalized, in a  
Nursing home, change of Address or incapacitated in any way.  

From the  Desk of the Secretary 

 
 
 
 

We are accepting credit cards    
payments using the Square System. 
 
2016 dues are $113.50 
Credit Card Dues are $118.00 
Stated Dinners are $11.00 
Shirts, Ciphers, Monitors + $1.00 

March 3, 2016 
 

 
March 10, 2016  
 
 

March 15, 2016 
 
 

March 17, 2016 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March 24, 2016 
 

6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M.  First Degrees Garza & Garza 
 

6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P. M. First Degree, Wilson              
 

6:00 P.M. Hall Association 
LPP Officers Meeting following 
 

6:00 P.M. Appetizer/Salad Bar 
6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M. Youth Month 
7:30 P.M. Stated Meeting 
 

6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M. First Degree, Tamayo 

          March Calendar 

 


